

NEWSLETTER Term 1-Week 10



Term 1

<u>Week 11</u>

Wednesday 10th LEP Athletics

Friday 12th
Assembly
1.30pm
Early Dismissal
2.10pm

Term 2 Week 1

Monday 29th Student Free Day

Tuesday 30th School Resumes



Principal's Message

As term 1 draws to close, I would like to thank the students, staff, parents, caregivers and the wider school community for your support and welcoming me into your beautiful school. It has been an extremely busy and exciting term for staff and students and a very rich learning experience for myself.

Last Thursday we held our Sports Day at the Marble Range Community & Sports Centre. Students participated and gave 100% effort in all events. It was also extremely pleasing to see them encourage and support their team by helping in events and singing their war cries with vigour. At the end of the day, the winning team was Fire Fish with 810 points, Tiger Sharks in second place with 755 points and Blue Rays in third place with 715 points. This year two students also received our inaugural 'Effort in Athletics Medallion', which reflected the 'growth' students had recorded during PE in an unknown event and was kindly donated by the MRC&SC. The event that was chosen out of a hat was Shot Put. The two recipients were Dustin French who made 48% arowth and Taylor Montgomerie who made 36% arowth. A very big thank you must go out to Mr Glynn Owen for presenting the medallions and speaking on behalf of the MRC&SC. We must also acknowledge Luke Rowe for his work in organising the event, Cutter for helping mark the lines and mowing the oval, Erica and Tayla Fergusson for scoring, the volunteers of food preparation and working in the canteen and to all who helped set up and pack up at the end of the day. It was truly a very successful day.

It is with great sadness that we farewell Erica Fergusson from our staff at the end of the term. Thank you very much for the many years of service you have given to the school supporting our students and staff and the wider school community.

At the start of the year, I mentioned that I would be focusing on 'attendance' and having students at school as regularly as possible. As in all schools, there are illnesses that go through the schools quickly and there are days where students are unable to attend due to family reasons. Please ensure you are either contacting your child's classroom teacher or the school phone to notify us of any absences. I am not encouraging you to send children to school when they are ill, but please consider the impact regular days off can have on your child's learning, social well-being and the disruption to classroom teachers. We want students here as much as possible.

For those families who live in the Wangary community can you please ensure children are supervised by an adult if they are on site using the playground, basketball court or oval facilities for duty-of-care purposes. The MRC&SC committee have also encouraged us to promote the new playground facilities near the netball courts. Again, please ensure your children are supervised while using this facility also.

Monday 29th April, week 1 term 2 is a Student Free Day. Staff will be on site and we look forward to seeing students back ready to go on Tuesday 30th April. I hope everyone has a safe and relaxing two-week break. Kind regards,

Clint Beard, Principal

NAUO COUNTRY

SPORTS DAY 2024











































GOVERNING COUNCIL FUNDRAISER

The Governing Council are fundraising for camps and excursions for all classes and has an awesome wall of 100 boxes of chocolate to sell! The Council & School would love to have all families support this and help sell them all. We have Goody Boxes - Chocolate Bars & Fun Packs - Chocolate Frogs & Caramel Koalas. The sale of all the chocolate will raise \$2500! Please contact Janis or Dan in the front office to have a box or two sent home. Thank you!







Bus Travel

Any changes to your child's normal bus routine needs to be communicated to the Front Office not your child's teacher.

Please contact the school by texting the mobile or calling the school.

Thank you



Wanilla Rangers Netball Club

are seeking a couple of U11 players for this season, born 2013/14. Please email wanillarangers@gmail.com For more information

Term Dates 2024

Term 1: 29 January - 12 April Term 2: 29 April - 5 July Term 3: 22 July - 27 September Term 4: 14 October - 13 December

Parent and Student Information







Swimming Lessons

The foundation to year five classes thoroughly enjoyed swimming lessons at the Leisure Centre earlier in the term.



Week 5 Assembly Award Winners

Congratulations to the following students on receiving the LEARN awards at the assembly.

Foundation Class



Sebastian & Lily

Middle Primary Class











Cooper

Laiken

Jarra

Mia

Zara

Lower Primary Class







Ciunas & Maebh

Ryder

Callum

Upper Primary Class







Tai

Dusty

Amahlia



TERM 2 2024 PLANNER

Version 1 04/04/24

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Sat	Sun
Week 1	STUDENT FREE DAY	30	1 May	2	3	4	5
		Preschool		Preschool			
Week 2	6	7	8	9	10	11	12 Mother's Day
		Preschool		Preschool			
Week 3	13	14	15	16	17	18	19
		Preschool		Preschool			
Week 4	20	21 Preschool	22	23	24	25	National Sorry
		Preschool		Preschool			Day
Week 5	27	28	29	30	31	1 June	2
Reconciliation Week							
		Preschool		Preschool			
Week 6	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
		Preschool	Preschool	Preschool			
Week 7	KING'S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY	11 Preschool	12	13 Preschool	14	15	16
Week 8	17	18	19	20	21	22	23
Week o							
		Preschool	Preschool	Preschool			
Week 9	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
		Preschool		Preschool			
Week 10	1 July	2	3	4	LAST DAY OF TERM	6	7
		Preschool		Preschool	2.10 PM DISMISSAL		





Third Street WANGARY SA 5607 PHONE 08 86854137 FAX 08 8685 4030 Email dl.0563.info@schools.sa.edu.au PRINCIPAL Clint Beard

Breakfast Program - Term 2

04/04/2024

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Thank you to the many parents who have supported the running of the Breakfast Program over the years. We are now seeking helpers for Term 2. The Breakfast Program runs on Tuesday mornings and takes 1 hour from 8:10am to 9:10am. To run the program all that is required is cooking and preparing toast, juice and cleaning up.

If you are able to help please indicate below and return to school or contact the front office. The Breakfast Program is highly valued by the students and we hope that you can support it to continue to run.

Kind regards, Clint Beard

Principal

Lake Wangary School Term 2 Breakfast Program

Name:	
Please write your name in the week(s) that you are able to run the Breakfast Prog	gram
and return to school.	
Thank you.	

Week 1 - 30/04/24	Week 2 - 07/05/24	Week 3 - 14/05/24
Week 4 - 21/05/24	Week 5 - 28/05/24	Week 6 - 04/06/24
Week 7 - 11/06/24	Week 8 - 18/06/24	Week 9 - 25/06/24
Week 10 - 02/07/24		

Leadership Effort Achieve Respect Nurture